
Dear Parents and carers, 

It has been another busy half term at Cordwalles Junior School! 

We are very proud of our year three children and how well they have settled into junior school ð all of 
them have made progress this half term in so many ways and they already seem so much more grown up! 
They have been working hard to produce some beautiful work across all the subjects. We recognise that 
the transition to junior school is a significant change and are delighted with the positive attitudes and 
behaviours of the children. Well done to all the year 3s, and the many children who have joined us 
across other year groups. 

We have welcomed some new members of staff this term; Mr Robinson in Year 4 (4R), Mrs Duthie, who 
joined us from the Infants in Year 3 (3D) and we welcomed back Mrs Cassidy following her maternity 
leave into Year 5 (5C). Our new Support Staff are Mrs Ollason, Mrs Hogarth, Miss Stevens and Mrs Barratt 
who has also joined us from the Infants. 

We are delighted to reports that our SATs results were the highest on record for the school this year. The 
government publish every schoolsõ results early in December and we will publish these on the website for 
your information. We are extremely proud of the pupils and the teaching team in year 6; these results 
are cause for much celebration and are a good indicator of what your children are capable of in the fu-
ture. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at the Parent Consultation Meetings last week; it is such a valuable 
opportunity to share your childrenõs progress and targets, and for us to meet our newest parents. Thank 
you for your on-going support for your childrenõs education. We do have an open-door policy, so do not 
hesitate to make an appointment with staff should you need to speak with us at any other time. 

Our sporting teams have been very successful this half term; in particular, our netball and football 
squads. Very well done to all the children involved ð they are excellent ambassadors for sport at Cord-
walles. Mrs Davies, along with the rest of the sports team: Dan White, Mr Knight, Mr Nottrodt and Miss 
Stevens, have some very exciting events planned for the children across the year so watch this space. 

Our Christmas Fayre will be taking place on Friday 7th December between 3.30 and 5.50pm at Cord-
walles. More details will follow next half term, but in the meantime, if you think you can spare any time 
to support the organisation of this event, or help to run a stall, we would love to hear from you. We are 
really looking forward to this key event in the school calendar. Similar to our successful Summer Fair, 
each class from across our three schools will be running a stall selling festive treats, arts and crafts. 
Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered their time to help with cookery, trips and reading and 
so on; we very much appreciate your help. 

We look forward to seeing you on Monday 29th October. Have a restful break, 

 

 

Claire-Louise West 

Head Teacher 
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Secondary School Applications 

If your child is due to start secondary school in September 2019 you have until 31 October 2018 to 
apply for their school place. If you miss the deadline you reduce the chances of getting one of your 
preferred schools for your child, so we recommend you apply before the end of the half term holi-
day.  The online admissions system is quick, easy to use and available all day, every day and you'll 
receive the outcome of your application by email. 

Junior School Applications 

If your child is currently in Year 2, the online admission system to apply for their place in Year 3 at 
junior school opens on 29th October and will close for final applications on 15th January 2019. 
Again, we recommend that you apply early to make sure your application is registered well before 
the closing date.  Please do come and join us for the Cordwalles Junior School Open Day on 
Wednesday 7th November to find out more about what we can offer your child for Years 3 to 6.  We 
will have tours and talks throughout the day as shown on the next page.  We look forward to seeing 
you there. 

Contact Details 

Due to GDPR regulations, we are no longer able to send out sheets showing the current telephone 
numbers and addresses that we hold for parents and carers.  Please make sure you let us know of 
any changes to your address and crucially your telephone number as we may need to contact you in 
an emergency if your child is ill.  Please ask at the office if you would like to check what details we 
hold for you.  Thank you. 

Harvest Festival 

We will be holding our Cordwalles Harvest Festival on Wednesday 31st October at 2.30pm.  This 
year we will be supporting BESOM which is the local Foodbank in Camberley and would ask  each of 
the children to bring in either tins of food or long life food products that have a good shelf life on 
them.  Members of staff from BESOM welcome our donations as they make a huge difference to the 
day to day lives of families nearby.  We would like to invite parents and carers of Cordwalles pupils 
to come and join us for Harvest Festival. 

 

 

 

Young Voices 

In February next year, Miss Egan will lead a group of 25 children to the O2 in London to take part in 

the Young Voices choir .  The choir will be made up of thousands of children from many different 

schools.  The aim is to inspire a love of music and create memories for the children that will last a 

lifetime.  For some of the music, there is a simple selection of dance moves that are learned and 
performed whilst singing the songs. Children and teachers particularly enjoy the combination of 

dancing and singing, adding a fun, electric atmosphere to the concert.  We canõt wait to hear more 

about their visit next year!  

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/school-admissions


 



Sport at Cordwalles 

SHPSSA fixtures  

Year 6 Football & Netball vs The Grove SchoolñWednesday 31st October 

Years 3-6 District Cross Country at Lightwater Country ParkñWednesday 7th November 

Years 5 & 6 Girls Football Festival at Frimley Lodge ParkñWednesday 14th November 

Year 5 Football & Netball vs Lakeside SchoolñWednesday 21st November 

Years 3 & 4 Football Festival at Frimley Lodge ParkñWednesday 28th November 

Year 6 Football Festival at Frimley Lodge ParkñWednesday 5th December 

Judo 

In the first week of term, Sensei Ashley from Camberley Judo 
Club came to our school to demonstrate some key judo moves 
and encouraged the children to join in as part of assembly.  
The throws in particular were a bit hit with all the pupils and 
several are looking forward to the after school club that the 
Judo Club are running on Tuesdays. 

PE Kit 

Donõt forget that your child still needs to bring their PE kit into school every day in order to be 
prepared for their PE lessons.  As the weather is likely to get colder after Half Term, please 
make sure your child has a sweatshirt and tracksuit bottoms in their bag (plain blue, grey or na-
vy) as they will still have some PE lessons outside. 

Cordwalles Sports Team 

This year we have a new team who will be working together to bring a variety of sports to Cord-
walles as well as keep our teams playing within the Surrey Heath Primary Schools Sports Association 
(SHPSSA) fixture programme.  Mrs Davies will be our lead teacher in sport with Mr Knight, Miss Ste-
vens and Dan White from Gugafit ably supporting her.   This term, SHPSSA fixtures have already be-
gun with matches in football and netball for our upper school children.  Our clubs, which run both 
before and after school, have a wide variety of sports including judo, football and netball with new 
additions of dodgeball and cross-country.  Please do look at our clubs list at 
www.clubsforschools.org and join in! 

Match results 

The football teams started well 
with matches against Mytchett 
and Ravenscote and, although 
they didnõt win, one of our par-
ent who was there told us that 
they show great promise.  We 
look forward to watching their 
matches later in the season.   

We have had an amazing inter-
est shown across all year groups 
in football and we will endeav-
our to offer a team place to as 
many players as possible.  

Our netball team have had a 
great start to their matches 
with a win against Ravenscote 
schoolñthis is usually a tricky 
match to win!  The team are 
practising regularly and a gel-
ling together nicely as a team.  


